WE WILL BE RETURNING TO OUR REGULAR MEETINGS ON JULY 6th!
As we return to our regular meetings during this time of restrictions due to the virus, the troop has adapted the following Guidelines which will be strictly adhered to until otherwise instructed:
1. Parents/Guardian should remain in their cars during pick up and drop off. 
a. Please wait until drop off procedures have been completed to ensure compliance with remaining policies.  Your son will give you the thumbs up when it is ok for you to leave.
b. Those with questions to ask of a leader should either text the leader directly (preferred) or have their scout bring the leader to the parent’s car.
Dr. LaPolla: (330) 716-3838
Please See Roster online for other Adult Leaders numbers
2. Temperatures will be taken, and symptoms recorded, when scouts and leaders arrive. Information will be recorded in either the Patrol log or Leader log. 
3. Do not attend if you have symptoms (cough, shortness of breath, fever, chills, muscle pain, sore throat, new loss of taste or smell) or have been exposed to another with COVID-19 within the past 14 days.
4. Any scout, leader or parent who has a fever (above 100 F) and/or exhibits multiple COVID symptoms will be sent home immediately, so we ask that you evaluate yourselves and stay home if you feel unwell or have any doubt about your health. Please remain at home if you have had contact with or a family member exhibits any signs as well.
5. Masks must be worn during the entire meeting as true social distancing cannot be guaranteed. You are responsible for your own mask and your name must be clearly marked somewhere on your mask so that others don’t confuse it with their own mask. 
6. Scouts will remain with their patrols and will not be permitted to go to any program or administrative area alone (there will be no “bouncing” around to different patrols, leaders, facilities, stations, etc.) Patrol leaders, as always, will be responsible for their scouts.
7. Gloves and hand sanitizer will be available and used where and as expected.
8. No food will be allowed.
9. The Drinking fountain will not be used during the meetings, so please bring a water bottle or canteen. Your name must be clearly marked on your bottle. The bar sink will be available for refills.
10. The Game part of our meetings will be eliminated and meetings shortened to 1 hour
11. Service Patrol, under the supervision of the Quartermasters, will clean and sanitize the restroom after each meeting.
12. Adults will be responsible for cleaning and sanitizing their areas.
13. Scouts and leaders will clean and sanitize any furnishings that they used (Chairs, tables, etc.)
14. We expect all scouts, leaders, and parents to adhere to these guidelines as the leaders and troop reserve the right to remove any scout, leader, or parent from the meeting if they do not.

We’re all in this together so remember a scout is Helpful, Courteous, Obedient, and Clean. And most of all he remains Cheerful regardless!

